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Supported Mission Works 

Office Staff 

Gina Talbott Stephanie Freeze 

 

Gary Erwin Mark Freeman Nathan Ingram Flo Mata 

Butch Merriman John Rowe Elton Stubblefield Raymond Walker 

Elders 

Deacons 

Administration Joel Blake 

Audio/Visual & Media Mark Jetton, Gary LeMaire 

Building & Grounds Ken Purvis & Doug Tucker 

Children’s Programs Richard Hyde 

Communication Anthony Dozier 

Education Matt Fitzgerald & Quinn Tolbert 

Family Life Center Chris Davis 

Fellowship Tim Riggs 

Finance Jeff Fleming & Brandon Smith 

Foreign Missions Paul Gidden & Bobby Hulett 

Greeting & Welcome Center Ben Brockman & Michael Matheidas 

Involvement Brian Lee 

Local Evangelism Chuck Bryant 

Special Ministries Dan Gray  

Sharing Bradley Welborn & Kyle Gordley 

Ushers Kermit Brooks 

Visitor Contacts James Young 

Worship Scott Blake, Joey Dawson, Bill Malone & Brant Mathis 

Youth Matt Hemphill & Terence O’Connor 

Ministers 

Pulpit Ken Stegall kstegall@woodlandoaks.org 

Youth Chris Tomberlin chris.tomberlin@woodlandoaks.org 

Supported Children’s Homes 

Ron Clayton India 

Tyrone Mynhier South Sudan 

Benin School of Preaching West Africa 

Mission Printing Arlington, Texas 

Pat Scheaffer  Adventures in Missions 

Steve Austin Texas International Bible Institute 

Ralph Williams Instructor-Bear Valley Institute Extension School Program 

Arms of Hope 
Cherokee Home for Children 
Children’s Homes of Lubbock 

 

Olive Branch Ministries—Peru 
Sunny Glen Children’s Home 
Hannah’s Hope—Cambodia 

THOSE CHOSEN TO SERVE TODAY 

November 29, 2015 Morning Service Evening Service 

Hosts Karen Hopper/Lisa Geerman  

Song Leader Sonny Taylor Sonny Taylor 

First Prayer Dave Roberts Steve Aloway 

Communion 
Coordinator 

Matt Walker Matt Walker 

Communion Prayer Robert Thompson Cleo Tarver/Will Long 

Second Prayer & 
Scripture Reading 

Robert Shock Jim Butler 

Closing Remarks Raymond Walker Raymond Walker 

Nursery Allison Hutchings/Elise Fair  

Lead Coordinator Kermit Brooks Kermit Brooks 

Schedule of Services 

Sunday 

9:00 AM Bible Classes (offered for all ages) 

10:15 AM Morning Worship Assembly 

6:00 PM Evening Assembly 

Tuesday 

9:30 AM Ladies’ Bible Class (September-May) 

6:45 PM Young Professionals’ Bible Study 

Wednesday 

7:00 PM Bible Class 

Thursday 

10:00 AM Community Bible Class 

Sunday, November 22, 2015 

9:00 AM Bible Class 363 

10:15 AM Worship 512 

6:00 PM Worship 242 

Contribution $20,786.00 

Wednesday, November 25, 2015 

7:00 PM Bible Class NC 

Where to find us: 

7300 Crownridge Drive, The Woodlands, TX 77382 

Phone/Voicemail: (936)273-0010 

Email: information@woodlandoaks.org 

Check out our website for more information at www.woodlandoaks.org 

November 29, 2015 

 
Happiness is a Choice 

I could be happy if I was rich, couldn’t you?  Well… maybe 

I would need to be healthy too.  Yeah, I could be happy if  

I was rich and healthy.  And… good-looking.  And maybe 

smart.  I know I would be happy if I was rich and healthy 

and good-looking and smart!   … and young! 

Truth is, there’s not many of us who are all those things.  In 

fact, there seems to be a lot of us who are none of those 

things.  Do we have no hope for happiness? 

Come to think of it, I know some pretty people who aren’t 

very happy.  And I know some rich folks who are miserable 

and some young folks who are depressed!  And I don’t 

think I know many smart people!  :)   

But the Bible says we can all be happy if we want to be.  

And I’ve noticed that just saying that makes some folks mad 

and unhappy.  The very idea that they could be happy is 

an insult to their victim mentality!  

Real happiness is a choice.  It’s based in gratitude.  And you 

can’t be grateful unless you think about your blessings 

(what you have).  But most folks are too busy thinking 

about what they don’t have to waste time thinking about 

what they do have!  They can’t be happy!  Never will be.  

It’s not possible.  

The good news is- you can be happy without being rich… 

or beautiful… or young… or smart… or even healthy.  I 

know that.  But you can’t be happy without being grateful.   

So if you want to be happy, you can be.  It’s your choice.  

“But godliness with contentment is great gain.”  - I Timothy 

6:6 

                                                                                                                             

- Ken Stegall 

 

Eastern European Missions Biblical Institute of Central America 

Bible Class Coordinators 

Cradle Roll Jean Erwin 

Youth Matt Hemphill 

Adult Cleo Tarver 

Servant Minister 

Visitation—Hospital/Shut-Ins Tom Herrick 



Allison & Ben Brockman Kerri & Gabe Rangel 

Announcements 

 

We invite you to join any of our Adult Bible Classes: 

“A Study of I Corinthians” by John Rowe 
Location: Chapel Center Auditorium 
 
“A Study of Philippians” by Ben Brockman 
Location: Worship Center Room 101 
 
“From God’s Light to Eternal Life; We are His—A Study of I John”            
by Todd Watrous 
(20s & 30s i.e. TNT) 
Location: Worship Center Room 102 
 
“God of Covenants” by Raymond Walker 
(Singles & Young Professionals) 
Location: Education Center Room B107 
 
“Marriage: What Was God Thinking?” by Nathan Ingram 
Chapel Center Magnolia Room 

W 
elcome to Woodland Oaks Church of Christ. We are       
honored you chose to worship with us this morning. Please complete the 
attendance card in the pew in front of you and place it in the              

contribution plate. Thank you for visiting us today! We look forward to meeting you! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

THIS WEEK 

Tuesday 9:30 a.m. Ladies’ Bible Class 
 11:30 a.m. Men’s Luncheon 
 6:45 p.m. Young Professionals’ Bible Study 
Wednesday 5:30 p.m. Meal and Congregational Singing 
Thursday  10:00 a.m. Community Bible Class 
 12:00 p.m. Golden Agers Lunch Bunch 
Friday 10:00 a.m. Little Lambs Play Group 
Saturday 8:00 a.m. Men’s Breakfast 
 12:00 p.m. Cookies & Cocoa/Ugly Sweater Party 

PRAYERS 

 Pharis Fowler/cyst removed from his cerebellum /doing well 

  John Kody/fell and injured his leg/improving 

  Lisa Middlebrook/daughter-in-law of Sid and Geri Middlebrook/   pregnant     
 and  battling cancer/hope to wait until 34 weeks to deliver baby and  begin      

 radiation. 

 Tom Campbell, Ron Cole, Michael Dawdy, Morgan Evans, Debbie 
 Kroeschel, Kelly Malone, Butch Merriman,  Marilyn Pate, Robert 
 Thompson, Harold Wade  and Jim Weldon are  battling cancer. 

   Please remember Linda Alexander, Margie Biggs, Lorene Burright, Liz 
Cole man, Fran Cote, Caleb Cox, Mary Helen Foster, Pharis  Fowler, 
David Garza, Harry Hallows, Debi Hix, Shirley Jones,  John  Kody, 
Margret Korner, Marjorie Lockwood, Georgia  Meadows, Carletta 
 Moore, Beatrice Myers, Joshua Oakley, Judy and Lon      Per ry, Bill 
Pieper,  Kim Prahl,  Michael Priest, Gert Robert, Bill  Walton, Elizabeth 
 Joan Webb, Karen Weber, Wally Westbrook and  Ellouise Zapalac. 

EXPECTANT FAMILIES 

Men’s Luncheon 
Tuesday, December 1 at 11:30 a.m. 

Pit Master BBQ 

Golden Agers Lunch Bunch 
Thursday, December 3 

Lupe Tortilla 

Announcements 

The Secure Check-in System is active for children in the classes for birth to age 4. 

If you could use meals during times of need, please contact the church office at 936-273-0010 or information@woodlandoaks.org 

NOVEMBER SHARING PANTRY: 

Dried Pasta and Dried Beans 

A cart for donations is in the Worship Center foyer. 

Bible Builders Resumes in January! 
Ages 2 to Kindergarten—Room B106 Education Center 

Children are dismissed during the song before the sermon. 
 

Ladies’ Bible Class Resumes December 1!  
Coffee and snacks 9:30—Class 9:50-11:00 a.m. 

Loving childcare provided. 

Topic: Because I Said So by Celine Sparks. 

 December 6 Adopt A Family Gifts Due 
  Youth Invasion 
 December 10 Ladies’ Holiday Item Exchange 
 December 13 Welcome Party for all 2015 New Members 3:00 p.m. 
  LTC Kick-Off 5:00 p.m. 
  Youth Devo 7:00 p.m. 
 December 23 Potluck Meal 
 December 24-25 Church Office Closed for Christmas 

Leadership Training for Christ Kick-Off 
Youth Grades 3-12 

December 13 at 5:00 p.m. 
Pizza will be provided. 

See Richard Hyde, Donnah Marshall or Chris Tomberlin. 

The New Member Party will be held at the Mata Home 
on Sunday,  December 13 from 3 to 5:30 p.m. for    
everyone who placed membership at WOCC in 2015. 

Ladies’ Holiday Item Exchange 
Thursday, December 10, 6:30 p.m. 

At the home of Lindy Ingram 
Bring a wrapped holiday item 
(maximum $20) to exchange 

and an appetizer.  Drinks will be provided. 

The next Men’s Breakfast will be Saturday, December 
5 at 8:00 a.m. Please sign up in the foyer if you plan to 
attend and see Robert Shock for more information. 

Dates Subjects Teachers Location 

Sundays A Study of Angels Elton Stubblefield 
Chapel Center 
Auditorium 

 Conversational Christianity Scott Logan 
Worship Center 
Room 101 

 
Marriage: What Was God Thinking? 
(20s & 30s) 

Nathan Ingram 
Worship Center 
Room 102 

 
Selective Subjects Important to 
Young Professionals 
(Singles & Young Professionals) 

Robert Shock 
Education Center 
Room 107 

Wednesdays Bible History Study Ken Stegall 
Worship Center 
Auditorium 

Upcoming 2015/2016 Winter Quarter Adult Bible Classes 

Adopt A Family is our annual effort to 
help Impact Church of Christ provide 
Christmas gifts to families in need. 
WOCC has committed to 17 families (a total of 73 individuals) 
this year. Thank you for your quick response to serve—all of 
the families have been sponsored! See Chris Tomberlin with 
questions. Remember . . . 

 The suggested spending limit for children’s gifts is $50-$75. 

 Wrap packages so there are only 2-3 per child. Attach the 
yellow gift tag designating recipient. 

 Bring gifts to the foyer by Sunday, December 6. They can 
be dropped off between 9 a.m. and 3 p.m. on weekdays. 

If you wish to use the church facilities or 
supplies for any event, please notify Tim 
Riggs and the church office to prevent 
double bookings and supply shortages. 


